BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING
June 12,2018

PRESENT: David Lage, Chairman, Jay Hopkins, John Veeser, Joanne Meshna

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectman Lage announced the bike
rodeo for kids, June 15 from 6-7:30 at Memorial Park, movie night at Memorial Park on June 15 from 8-
10, town wide yard sale on June 16 from 9-2 and farmers’ market on June 16 from 10-2.

Selectman Lage also announced the Selectmen will not meet on July 3. Starting July 10, the Selectmen
will meet every other week through August.

Eric Krook, Cemetery Trustee: Mr. Krook presented a quote for repairing a fence at South Cemetery in
the amount of $27,500. The repair would involve installing stoneware similar to an existing fence in the
Morrill annex. The Selectmen stated nothing should take place in that area until the State informs the
Town of their decision with regard to the dam site. Also discussed was funding for the project by
warrant article or budget.

The Balch area at Center Cemetery was discussed. By levelling out the area and cutting trees, more
burial plots would be available. Selectman Veeser will discuss surveying with Ed Rogers.

The Sexton was present with Mr. Krook. Selectman Veeser questioned if there were any burials being
done in the areas offered to the State for resolution of the dam site issue. Mr. Niemi responded he had
sold ten lots in those areas and the Selectmen advised him to return the money, locate the plots in
another area or put their requests on hold for now. Mr. Niemi stated he had the impression after the
site visit with the State that burials could take place. The Selectmen stated that was incorrect and
absolutely no burials or sales are to take place in those areas. The Board agreed to send a letter to Mary
Maloney for a progress report.

Flags: Sexton Niemi stated there are two flags in the barn, one to be placed at the Soldier’'s Monument
and the other at Center Cemetery. The Department of Public Works will install them.

Town Office sign: Joanne distributed the specifications for the new sign to be built at the Town Office.
The Board asked for more details and Joanne will provide.

At 6:55 p.m. Selectmen Veeser made a motion to enter into a nonpublic session under RSA 91-A:3 Il (b).
Selectman Hopkins seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. At 7:35 Selectman Veeser made a
motion to return to public session. Selectman Hopkins seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Joanne Meshna, Town Administrator
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